Wighill Parish Council,  Annual Chairman’s Report.  2022 – 23

I wish to start with recognising the contribution to the Parish Council by the previous Chairman, Simon Oates. Unfortunately Simon passed away recently following a positive fight against illness. I am sure the Parish Council will join me in wishing his family well in these sad times.
Simon retired from the council at the end of the 2021 – 22 session and we welcome Councillor John Garside to the Parish Council.
The world circumstances have resulted in a very difficult financial climate. The increases in costs have resulted in the Parish Council Funds being stretched to the limit and beyond. This has resulted in a substantial increase in the Parish Precept to £4000 to put the Parish Council finances on a solid position.
The year has been a momentous one with the Platinum Jubilee celebrations and the later death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. The subsequent Accession of King Charles III and Coronation of King Charles III and Queen Camilla recently occurred.
To mark these events a new wooden chair and plaque was commissioned to mark the Platinum Jubilee and placed on a suitable site in the village. A plaque has been purchased to attach to the existing chair at the village library and notice board to mark  the Coronation.
Once again thanks to the efforts of the Clerk to the Parish Council, Mr Trevor Grant, more bulbs have been sourced and subsequently planted around the village.
Matters still in progress include; the poor state of village footpaths, ongoing issues with dog fouling, signage in and around the village and the development of a newsletter for the village to inform parishioners of local developments. 
On a personal note I wish to thank the Clerk to the Parish Council for his help and guidance to me as a new inexperienced Chairman.

Andrew Hamilton
Chairman, Wighill Parish Council
